THE VAN ZANDT FAMILY

Church Planters to Rhome, Texas
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efforts. We understand that summer is a season of travel for many, and we are looking
forward to things picking up when school begins in August. However, we are remaining
faithful to the work, and ask for prayer for continued financial support as well as making
great contacts with visitors and having repeat visitors.

We are also saddened by the condition of our friend and church planter, Rick Rust. He,
along with the BCPM Ministry, helped us get ABC started properly. His cancer has
worsened, and he is now in hospice. Please be in prayer for him and his family
(especially his wife, Tammy) in this incredibly difficult time.

In family news...

Please continue to pray for our children, Salem and Silas. Since our previous letter, we
have found out that they are both growing an abnormal staph bacteria in their lungs. It
is one that is fairly common among CF individuals. However, it has proven to already
cause increased issues. Both kiddos have been more sickly in these months, but we are
blessed with their incredible attitudes in the good days and the bad. As the opening
verse explains, both at home and the church we are learning to trust fully in the Lord as
sometimes our "own understanding" falls short when it comes to trying to make sense
of seasons of personal and ministry life. But God is faithful! He has been and will
continue to direct our every step on this path He has us on! Thank you for continued
prayer, encouragement, and support!

In Christ,
Pastor Heath Van Zandt and Family
Psalm 115:1
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